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      P/C Rich Norris, JN 

This March, Delhigh’s P/C Chris Brown, JN, becomes the Commander of District 5!  District 
5 is the largest district in USPS®.  It contains 37 squadrons and engulfs the entire Chesa-
peake Bay. Chris’s wife ,Ginny, is the one who was originally involved in D/5 as Assistant 
Secretary.  While accompanying Ginny to District events, Chris got drawn into becoming 
more active in D/5.   

Being a District Commander is a huge commitment of both personal time and money.  It’s a 
four year commitment to climb up the bridge ladder.  You begin as Assistant Administrative 
Officer, move up to Administrative Officer, to Executive Officer, and finally to Commander.  
Each position is a one year term.  Throughout your 4 year term you represent your fellow 
members at each of the national meetings and constantly attend  District squadrons’ func-
tions, traveling as far south as Richmond, VA (we’re the northernmost squadron) all on your 
time and at your own expense.   

For those newer members who do not really know Chris, we’ll give you a little background.  
His first exposure to boating was on a friend’s sailboat in 1973 on the Chesapeake bay.  He 
also boated with friends on Blue Marsh Lake and the Schuylkill River,. 

Then, in 1979, he took the plunge and purchased a brand spankin new 22’ cuddy.  In a 
very short time, Chris and his 22 footer left the Schuylkill and Blue Marsh waters and began 
his long stint exploring the Chesapeake Bay.  Think about it, a new boat, and a new boater, 
exploring the Chesapeake???  Scary, huh???  He’s never owned up to the incident or inci-
dents that finally drove him to take a public boating course put on by the Schuylkill River 
Power Squadron.  Ten years later in 1990, after who knows how many untold additional 
incidents, he ran into a fellow worker at ATT, P/C Ron Gable, who convinced him to join 
Delhigh and further his boating education.  He quickly got involved in Delhigh, taking many 
new courses and making many new friends.  After one year, he took the job of treasurer 
and in 1995-96 became Delhigh’s Commander.   

There were other boats after the 22 footer, first to a 26 footer (that’s still in Delhigh), then a 
34’ Sea Ray, and then Chris retired from work in 2003, and bought a 42’ Carver and to this 
very day still explores the Chesapeake Bay (albeit a little wiser).   

So, when you see Chris ( soon to be D/C L. Chris Brown, JN), thank him for his dedication 
to Delhigh, District 5 and USPS, and congratulate him on his appointment!  Better yet, on 
27 March 2010, come to the Spring Conference and watch as Chris is installed as Com-
mander of D/5!  

      INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 
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Forty-three members and guests of Delhigh made the trip to the Christmas City on 12 December to celebrate the Holiday 
Season at the Historic Hotel Bethlehem.  The annual holiday party proved to be full of camaraderie, music, information, and 
food. 

For the fourth straight year, Delhigh chose the Hotel Bethlehem to meet and party.  The cold but clear weather made the 
City jump with activity, and the Hotel itself was packed with people out for the night.  The lobby and mezzanine levels, where 
Delhigh met in the Lehigh Room, were especially busy. 

After the group socialized throughout the cocktail hour, Cdr Jim Ziegenfuss led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, wel-
comed the guests, and gave the invocation.  Dinner was served promptly, after which the full night of activities began.  The 
anticipated Pollyanna gift exchange kept everyone’s interest and made people envious of all the gifts. In addition to the gift 
exchange, an area was set aside to receive gifts for the “Special Gift Program” Delhigh launched this year, and many mem-
bers brought gift cards and wrapped gifts for the selected family in need. 
 
A brief ceremony recognized the educational and membership accomplishments of the Squadron.  Cdr Ziegenfuss, D/Lt/Cdr 
Chris Brown, and P/R/C Bill McManimen presented the District awards Delhigh officially received in November to L/Cdr Bob 
Hannabery, and P/Lt/Cdr Joe Stemrich, Sr., for education and membership, respectively. 
 
P/C Bob Rendish presented the 2010-2011 squadron budget, after which a vote was taken for approval.  The budget was 
passed by the majority in attendance. 
 
Our District 5 guest for the event, P/R/C Bill McManimen III and his guest, Edie Wall,  traveled from the Philadelphia area to 
join in the festivities.  He brought holiday greetings from D/Cdr Ralph Bernard, and spoke on behalf of the District with up-
dates on various issues.  We were also delighted to have Cdr Al and P/C Carole Reilley from Delaware River Squadron join 
us. Music again was provided by our very own P/C “Tiki” George Kelchner, and included the very much anticipated chorus of 
Christmas carols sung by each table.  No winner was declared in the sing-off, as everyone sounded terrific. 

After a busy night of business, music, and laughter, people headed home to continue enjoying the Holiday Season with their 
families and friends.  The Delhigh Party certainly got everyone prepped for the season. 
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 On Tuesday, 22 December 2009, Don and Marilyn Ludwig, co-chairs of 
the Special Gift Program, along with Cdr Jim Ziegenfuss, proudly presented 
Christmas gifts to a very deserving family in the Lehigh Valley.  Mother Melissa, 
along with daughters Kayla, Destiny, Juliana and Leilana, were selected by 
Don and Marilyn as deserving recipients after conferring with Rev. Dan Adams 
of the Jerusalem House Ministries in Allentown. 

 It was the inaugural year for the Delhigh Special Gift Program.  Com-
mented Cdr Ziegenfuss during the meeting,  “Our members have exhibited the 
true meaning of Christmas by sharing with this family.  I’m proud that this first 
year project has inspired such a response.  I know we will make a huge differ-
ence in one family’s Christmas.” 

 In addition to the many wrapped gifts earmarked for each family mem-
ber, a total of $175.00 in various gift certificates were presented.  A generous 
cash contribution of $300 made it possible for the family to enjoy a very nice 
Christmas dinner, and make arrangements for a portrait of the family, some-
thing for which Melissa had always wished. 

Thanks to Don and Marilyn Ludwig  for the time and energy devoted to this pro-
ject, and to the Delhigh Squadron members for your contributions and re-
sponse. 

 

Don Ludwig, Melissa, Marilyn Ludwig 

Cdr Ziegenfuss, Melissa, Rev. Adams 
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2010 

Founder’s Day  
Celebration 

Spaghetti Covered Dish Dinner &  
Membership Meeting 

 

Where:  Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

When:  Wednesday, February 3, 2010 

Time:  Social:  1800   -   Dinner: 1900 

 

Covered Dish items suggested: 

Bread and Butter 

Salad 

Spaghetti & Sauce / Meat balls / Sausage 

Any other baked pasta dish 

 

Delhigh will supply Drinks and Dessert 

Cost: $2.00 / person 

 

E-mail / Call Jim Ziegenfuss with the item you’d  

like to bring and number attending 

(so we don’t have too many duplicates) 

(610) 498-3742   or    JimZig@frontiernet.net 

Announcement on AC Boat Show 
The Atlantic City International Power Boat Show will 
be held 3-7 February 2010.  Traditionally, Delhigh ar-
ranged for transportation.  This year, if you are inter-
ested, members are urged to make your own bus res-
ervations.  The only Saturday AM bus will leave from 
the Trans Bridge Terminal on Industrial Drive in Beth-
lehem at 9:30AM on 6 Feb .  (Trans Bridge – (610) 
868-6001).  Check with your  friends and other mem-
bers…..it has always been a great event.  NOTE:  Call 
Jim Ziegenfuss if you’d like to coordinate this activity 
and make reservations for the group. 

 
 

 

 

The 2010 District 5 Spring Conference is rapidly approach-
ing, and this year has even more importance to Delhigh 
members because Delhigh P/C Chris Brown will be sworn 
in as the new District Commander. 

 “This is the beginning of a very important and busy year 
for Delhigh….the first time ever that one of our own mem-
bers is accepting the Command of the entire District,” ex-
plains Cdr Jim Ziegenfuss.  “This first event will set the 
stage for the year, and I urge every member to see how 
they can support Delhigh and/or District activities during 
this time…even if you can’t attend a District event.” 

For those members planning to attend the Spring Confer-
ence, a reservation form is included in this issue of Del-
highlights.  If you have questions on how you might be able 
to help, please contact any member of the Delhigh Bridge, 
or Ginny Brown. 
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RESERVATION FORM 

USPS D/5 OFFICER TRAINING & SPRING CONFERENCE 

25 March – 28 March 2010 – Ocean City, Maryland 

 

MEMBER:  Rank   ___________ Name: ___________________________________________ Grade: ________ 

ADDRESS: ________________________________ CITY: _______________________ STATE: ______ ZIP: ______ 

SQUADRON: ______________________________ POSITION: ___________________ FIRST TIMER? ____________ 

E-MAIL: __________________________________ PHONE: _______________________________ 

SPOUSE/OTHER ATTENDEES: 

Rank: ________ Name: ____________________________ Grade: ___________ First Timer? _______ 

Rank: ________ Name: ____________________________ Grade: ___________ First Timer? _______ 

Rank: ________ Name: ____________________________ Grade: ___________  First Timer? _______ 

 

ACTIVITIES SELECTION 

Saturday  
 Membership Luncheon 
 Classic Cobb Salad #   _________ @  $23.00 $ _________ 
 Banquet  
  Twin Petite Filets in a Green Peppercorn #   _________ @  $40.00 $ _________ 
  & Mushroom Sauce 
 

   Total Enclosed  $  _________ 

 

Please make checks payable to:  2010 D/5 Spring Conference 

 

Send to: P/R/C Thomas R. Dougherty, SN 

  1770 Pelican Way 

  Vero Beach, FL  32962 

  (772) 234-8720 

  e-mail: tdougherty@simcare.net) 

 

Uniform – Thursday/Friday – USPS/Squadron shirts.  Saturday – USPS Blazer w/grey slacks, Banquet – Uniform A w/bowtie. 

 

 The Hotel Reservation Form can be found on http://www.uspsd5.org 

Meal Reservations must be 
made by 10 March 2010 
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As we start the New Year, it’s hard not to look back and 
reflect on all the accomplishments we had in 2009.  Mem-
bership growth, vessel safety checks, creative activities, 
educational programs, robust meetings, a lake clean-up, 
and our very first Special Gift Program in December.  
These things, of course, would not have happened without 
active and committed members.  We’re lucky to have the 
group we have. 

Looking ahead to 2010, our squadron has accepted the 
responsibility to take on even more.  And while our agenda 
seems full, I’m certain we can accomplish everything we 
tackle. 

This year Delhigh will have three main objectives, all 
equally important to Delhigh reaching its full potential. 

First, it’s the year before our 50th anniversary.  Preparing 
for that Golden celebration year (2011) in itself would be a 
task that could consume many, if not all, of our member’s 
extra time.  Throughout 2010, we’ll be planning events for 
the following year, and looking for ways to honor not only 
our current members, but every past member who flew our 
burgee and participated in Delhigh’s growth. 

The second challenge is to support all the District 5 activi-
ties as the District Commander’s home squadron.  As I’ve 
said before, this is a chance for each member to be at the 
forefront of a District or National event and experience it 
first hand.  Even a small contribution will be a huge help to 
making this year run smoothly.  While most of the D-5 
events are outside the Lehigh Valley, they are still close 
enough to attend, and may make a very nice weekend for 
those members willing to travel.  Consider it. 

As simple as it may sound, the third goal is to continue with 
the duties and responsibilities of the squadron.  Delhigh 
plans to be just as active in ’10 as we have been in past 
years.  That means activities, courses, seminars, fund rais-
ers, special meetings, rendezvous’, and traditional squad-
ron commitments, like VSC and safety programs.  Many of 
our members are already planning some of these events.  
Mark your calendars, join in….and have some fun. 

It’s shaping up to be a very busy year for many of us, and 
an unprecedented year for most of us.  I hope every mem-
ber can experience at least some of it.  Please call any time 
with your ideas.   

The Commander’s Deck 

Cdr Jim Ziegenfuss, JN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           SEO 

    Lt/C Bob Hannabery, AP 

 

 

 

 

 

The results are in - Doug McKenzie, Bruce Nodine, Cyrus 
Nowroozani and Kathleen Nowroozani have passed their 
Piloting exams.  Congratulations to our newest Pilots! 

 Rich Norris will be running an instructor recertification 
class for those instructors whose certifications have ex-
pired.  This two hour Instructor Recertification Seminar 
focuses on new technologies and techniques for present-
ing to adult audiences. It is a fun and audience participa-
tive program designed to renew enthusiasm and enhance 
presentation skills. It covers the benefits and pitfalls of 
using PowerPoint as an aid, as well as the value of man-
ual aids. Please contact Rich (610-366-0475) if you would 
like to renew your certification to teach USPS public boat-
ing courses. 

 There were no students for the winter boating class.  This 
is a very important source of new members for our squad-
ron.  We are planning a heavy advertising campaign to 
recruit students for the spring class.  Please encourage 
any of your boating friends who have not taken this intro-
ductory boating class to sign up. 

The winter Advanced Piloting class began on 14 January 
2010 with five students.  This all-new course continues to 
build coastal and inland navigation skill, allowing the stu-
dent to take on more challenging conditions – unfamiliar 
waters, limited visibility, and extended cruises.  GPS is 
embraced as a primary navigation tool while adding radar, 
chart plotters, and other electronic navigation tools.  As 
with Piloting, the course includes many in-class exercises, 
advancing the student’s skills through hands-on practice 
and learning.   The course is taught by Jim Ziegenfuss 
and Bob Hannabery.  Contact Bob (seo@delhigh.org) if 
you would like to join the class.   

Our popular USPS Seminar series is scheduled to begin 
soon.  Stay tuned for more information on specific semi-
nars and dates. 

 

Only two sailors, in my experience, never ran aground. 
One never left port and the other was an atrocious liar. 
Don Bamford 
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Delhigh has announced dates for the 
following Summer   Activities.  Be sure 
to check your calendars. 

 

*Delhigh Rendezvous  
(Chesapeake Bay) 
25-27 June Fri-Sun 

 
*D-5 Practice Navigation Outing 

Rock Hall, MD 
July 10-11  Sat-Sun 

 
*Atlantic City Cruise & Rendezvous 

16-18 July 1  Fri-Sun 
 

*Ironpigs Baseball Game 
(Coca Cola Park) 

28 July  Wed 
 

*D-5 Southbound Cruise 
( Ending @ Solomons) 

6-12 Aug  Fri-Thur 
 

*D-5 Summer Council 
12-15 Aug  Thur-Sun 

 
*Chesapeake Bay Raft-up 

4-6 Sept  Sat-Mon 
 

Information on all events to be an-
nounced in future  issues of Delhigh-
lights. 

       

MINUTES 
DELHIGH POWER SQUADRON 

6 JANUARY 2010 
 Tom Oberdoester, Secretary 

 
Meeting was called to order at 1910 hrs at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church by 
Cdr Jim Ziegenfuss, 10 members present.  Invocation by Cdr Ziegenfuss. 

Reading of November and December minutes by Tom Oberdoester. 

Reading of Treasurer’s Report by Cdr Ziegenfuss: 

A motions was made by Joe Stemrich to transfer $500.00 from Delhigh's 
Treasury account to District 5’s account . The motion was 2nd by Ginny 
Brown, then unanimously approved by squadron members. 

There was a discussion of a donation to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church for 
church usage in the year 2009. 

There was also a discussion regarding an inventory of the SHIPS store and 
educational materials this month. 

Education Report: Ed Muschlitz reported that there were no students for the 
winter ‘Safe Boating Class’; therefore, there will be no class. 

A suggestion was made by Mike Lebeduik to advertise future classes in 
township newsletters. 

For class instructor recertification, see Rich Norris. 

Advanced Piloting Class will begin January 14th at the church, taught by 
Bob Hannabery and Cdr Ziegenfuss. 

More information to come on seminars at Peters.. 

After a thorough discussion on Bob Hannabery’s motion that during the 
Safe Boating Course and Seminars,  Delhigh would offer to credit the full 
course fees paid back towards the membership fee.  Fees would be applied 
to the membership chosen (e.g.. if three people from a household take a 
class and they pay $120.00 in course fees and only one person joins, at 
say $80.00, only what that person paid for the course is the credit that 
would be applied.  If  two join as a family membership and the family mem-
bership cost is more than $120, they’d get $120.00 credit).   The motion 
was unanimously passed by the squadron. 

Membership report by Joe Stemrich.  Two new cyber members, Mark J Wo-
jcicki and Chris Fegley. 

Any information to be published in the Delhighlights  must be received by 
January 15th. 

Cdr’s Report by Jim Ziegenfuss: 

Community project was a great success.  Gifts, gift cards, and $300 cash 
donation. 

Still trying to get everyone aboard ‘Sailangle’ through the USPS website. 

Holiday party, 43 attendees. 

Atlantic City Boat Show February 6, 2010. 

New York Boat Show Wednesday January 20, 2010, free admission to 
USPS members with card and ID. 

Next meeting: 

February 3, 2010 Founders Day 1800hrs 

March 3, 2010 Holy Trinity Church 1900 hrs 

April 7, 2010 Holy Trinity Church 1900hrs 

Motion to adjourn by Ed Muschlitz.  Second by 
Joe Stemrich.  Meeting adjourned 2115 hrs. 
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DELHIGH POWER  
SQUADRON 

BRIDGE 
2009-2010 

COMMANDER  

Cdr James Ziegenfuss, JN 
5175 Depues Road 
Bangor, PA 18013 

610-498-3742 
commander@delhigh.org 

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Lt/C Russell Fontana, P 
672 Metz Street 

Phillipsburg, NJ 08865 
908-454-7432 

xo@delhigh.org 
 
 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 
 
Lt/C Robert Hannabery, AP 

629 Terrance Avenue 
Bethlehem, PA 18018 

610-867-7282 
seo@delhigh.org 

 
 

ASST. ADMINISTRATIVE  
                OFFICER 
  
    P/C Robert Rendish, P 
          527 Elm Street 
        Emmaus, Pa 18049 
            610-967-2210 
          ao@delhigh.org 
   
    

SECRETARY 
 

Lt/C Tom Oberdoester 
2298 Mountain Park Road 

Allentown, PA 18103 
secretary@delhigh.org 

 
 

TREASURER 

Lt/C Jenny Jacobs 
4353 First Terrace 
Bangor, PA 18013 

610-250-1971 
treasurer@delhigh.org 

 

 

  

Ahoy, again!   

IIII'm baaaack!  Bet you thought you'd heard the 
last of me...  After all, it is winter and all our boats 
are likely put away; so what could I write about 
now?   

Just because our boats are put away, we’ve got 
nothing to do?  Poppycock!  Alright, so the 
weather’s been miserable of late.  I mean it’s been 
cold enough to freeze .......  Can’t say that here; it’s 
a family publication.  I mean, don’t you have a life 
outside boating???  (Me neither.)  Anyway, there’s 
a lot to be done during these dreary, despondent 
months. 

How about getting out that canvas you stuffed away 
in a box or a bag.  Look at the zippers and snaps.  
Replace what’s worn or broken now.  Lubricate the 
zippers.  Put a little zipper lube (or WD-40 works 
well) in all the female snaps.  Check the seems.  
Threads wear out long before the canvas does.  Fix 
them or get them fixed now.  Canvas people are 
starved for work in the winter, so chances are you’ll 
get it fixed right away, and I’ll bet for a lot less than 
during the spring and summer rush.  Don’t wait until 
you’re installing it to find out it needs repair. 

And how about your flagstaff, hmm?   Bet it could 
use some work.  Sand it down and re-varnish the 
poor, pitiful looking thing.  I mean, it sure beats just 
sitting around on your duff, taking on fuel all win-
ter!!!  And there’s all the clothes and gear bags that 
get thrown into a closet or basement somewhere.  
How are their seems and zippers? 

If you’re close enough to your boat, now’s a good 
time to look at your flares and other safety gear, so 
when vessel safety check time comes around, well, 
you’re prepared.  And last, but far from least, take a 
boating course!! Even if you’re an SN, if it’s been 
some time since you’ve taken courses, sit in on Pi-
loting or Advanced Piloting.  You’ll be pleasantly 
surprised at how much they’ve changed; how much 
they relate to how we really boat today. 

So, go ahead, get off that lard south of your belt, 
turn to and make these months fly by.  Before you 
know it, you’ll be back on the water.   Remember, 

 “Boating is fun; we’ll show you how”... 

 
           
      Vessel Safety 
           Corner 
 
 
It is the time of year when everyone is 
getting cabin fever and looking forward 
to getting back on the water. This love 
of water and boating gives us a com-
mon bond. Now is the time to think 
about how we can prepare our boats 
for a Vessel Safety Check. 
 
What is a Vessel Safety Check?   
VSC is a program to help boaters bet-
ter understand and voluntarily come 
into compliance with the federal and 
individual state recreational boating 
safety regulations. Conducting a VSC 
by an examiner allows a one-on-one 
contact with the owner or operator, in 
hope that they will maintain and oper-
ate their vessel in a safe manner. It is 
also a time when boating education is 
introduced into the conversation, mak-
ing the public more aware of the 
classes available to them to help in-
crease their knowledge and on water 
boating skills, promoting safe boating 
and respect for the waterways on 
which we enjoy. 
 
A Vessel Safety Check includes and is 
not limited to; checking Life Jackets, 
Visual Distress Signals, Fire Extin-
guishers, Ventilation, Back Flame 
Control, Navigation Lights, Sound Pro-
ducing Devices and more. 
 
Your Vessel Safety Examiners are 
getting ready for another successful 
year. For a VSC contact anyone of our 
VE’s: Lt/C Russell Fontana, P/C 
George Kelchner,  P/C Michael Le-
beduik, III, Lt Richard Garnjost, Lt 
John Kudera,  Greg Mayer .  
 
Anyone interested in becoming a Ves-
sel Examiner, please contact: P/C Mi-
chael Lebeduik, III --- 
Phone: (610) – 691 – 3348 ,  or  email:  
TJA.ML3@verizon.net 

Photos in this issue courtesy 
of P/C George Kelchner and 
P/C Michael Lebeduik, III 
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DELHIGH POWER  
SQUADRON 
EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 
2009-2010 

 
 

P/C JEANETTE MEISNER 
LT RICHARD GARNJOST 

P/C RICH NORRIS 
LT RANDY MEISNER 

LT BEA NORRIS 
LT EDWARD MUSCHLITZ 
LT RON LAUDENSLAGER 

P/C CHRIS BROWN 
P/C BRENT RHOADS 
L/T JOE STEMRICH 

 
 
 
 

COMMITTEE  
CHAIRMAN 
2009-2010 

 
NOMINATING & MERIT 

MARK 
 

P/C MICHAEL LEBEDUIK, P 
 

BUDGET & AUDIT 
 

 P/C JEANETTE MEISNER, P 
 

RULES 
 

P/C BOB RENDISH, P 
 

PLANNING 
 

P/C RICH NORRIS, JN 
 
 
 

DELHIGHLIGHTS 
STAFF 

 
              EDITOR 
 

LT BEA NORRIS 
6769 WINDERMERE CT 
ALLENTOWN, PA 18104 

610-366-0475 
editor@delhigh.org 

 
ASSISTANT EDITOR 

 
P/C VIRGINIA BROWN  

3151 CLUB DRIVE 
ALLENTOWN, PA 18103 

610-433-3523 
ginny.brown@worldnet.com 

Win Valuable Prizes! 

Take and complete a USPS Course  
Between July 1, 2009 and June 30, 2010! 

 
United States Power Squadron members can take 
any one or more of the following courses between 
July 1, 2009 and June 30, 2010  
 
To enter the drawing, all you need to do is the fol-
lowing: 
 
◊ Take and complete the qualifying course or 

courses between July 1, 2009 and June 30, 
2010 

 
◊ Successfully pass the examination before June 

30, 2010 
 
You will be automatically entered in the drawing  
The Available Prizes: 
 
1. For Seamanship (3) Handheld VHF Radios 
2. For Piloting (3) Handheld GPS 
3. For Advanced Piloting (3) Sets of Navigational 
Software 
4. For JN (1) Chart Plotter 
5. For Weather (3) Barometers 
6. For Marine Electrical Systems (3) Multimeters 
7. For Engine Maintenance (3) Multimeters 
 
The winner’s names will be drawn at the 2010 Gov-
erning Board held in Seattle from August 30th 
through September 4th, 2010. 

WIN! 
“ 

and  

John J. Eder 01 
Beatrice Norris 01 
Richard W. Budman 04 
Walter E. Swort 10 
Camilla J. Stemrich 21 
Wayne E. Hoke 28 

    February 

   March

James L. Ziegenfuss 10 
Gerald A. Wertman 12 
Andrew S. Burke 13 

 
 Happy Birthday, Mates 

      VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 100TH ANNIVERSARY 

2010 NATIONAL SCOUT JAMBOREE 
BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA 

  FORT AP HILL VIRGINIA   
26 JULY thru 4 AUGUST 2010  

 

At dawn on July 26, 2010, dew on the empty fields shimmers in the growing daylight. And then … here they 
come! By noon, throngs of Scouts are carrying gear and tents, and gateways begin to emerge from the 
empty ground. By dusk, the landscape has been transformed into a bustling city of 18,000 tents, 3,600 pa-
trol kitchens and 43,000 Scouts and leaders. This transformation occurs in mere hours, making Jamboree 
City the fastest growing city in Virginia, if not the world. 

          CHECK OUT www.uspsd5.org FOR DETAILS AND REGISTRATION FORM OR CONTACT                 
 P/D/C Brian Becker of District 5 - jbrianbecker@verizon.net  
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Jason Gaydos, P 
Delhigh Safety Officer 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy New Year to you all. Although many of us have 
boats in storage staying dry and covered, some like me, 
still venture out year round in the cold stuff. Whether your 
duck hunting, ice fishing, or just fishing on an open lake 
or bay, there are some extra precautions to take when 
dealing with just above freezing water. Falling into cold 
water will result in hypothermia, which is when core body 
temperature falls less than 95 degrees Fahrenheit.  When 
cold water is involved, the scenario becomes much worse 
because wet victims lose body heat much faster than dry 
victims. Adding wind conditions will increase victims to 
lose heat very quickly as well. 
 
Symptoms include:  
shivering  
exhaustion  
confusion  
slurred speech  
memory loss  
fatigue  
loss of motor control (fumbling hands) 
 

FIRST AID FOR HYPOTHERMIA  

TIME is of the essence  
Get the person out of the water or weather as quickly as 
possible. 
Replace wet clothing with dry. Wrap the person in blan-
kets to warm them slowly. 
Never give alcohol to a hypothermia victim. 
Get medical help as soon as possible 
Handle hypothermia victims gently and do not give any-
thing by mouth if they are unconscious.  
 
COLD WATER SURVIVAL 

Wear a life jacket. If you know you are about to fall into 
cold water, cover your mouth and nose with your 
hands so you don't inhale water. 
Do not remove your clothing. 
Get back into or climb on top of the boat. 
If you can't get out of the water and shore is too far, get 
into the Heat Escape Lessening Posture (HELP). 

  

 
 
  
 

A few final notes. If you do plan to go enjoy a beautiful, 
cold day on or around the water, make sure you don’t do 
it alone. Take a moment to discuss a plan with your part-
ner for the “what if”. It’s easy to be prepared, too. Make 
sure you keep a compact reflective foil emergency blan-
ket, dry clothing, communication means, high energy 
food bars, fire starter kit, and whatever else you can think 
of to match the level of risk you are embarking on. Keep it 
readily accessible and in dry packaging. Remember, if it 
is cold enough to cause hypothermia for the victim, its 
cold enough to cause hypothermia in the rescuers. 

 
    Nominating Committee Report 
 

The Delhigh Power Squadron Bridge for 2010 -
2011 is forming nicely and coming together.  
We currently have a very strong and successful 
bridge.  We will have the same in the coming 
year, and we need your help in continuing the 
progress that the Squadron has achieved.  We 
have some positions open and available and we 
can use your ideas, energy, and expertise in the 
following positions: 

Administrative Officer 

Asst. Administrative Officer 

Executive Committee 

Please contact Bob Rendish @ 610-967-2210, 
or Jeanette Meisner @ 610-262-4711, or any 
bridge officer.   

We look forward to hearing from you, and we 
would like to hear from newer members on how 
the Squadron should be run, and how it should 
progress in the upcoming year. 

Also, don’t forget about important upcoming 
events, like the February Founders Day meet-
ing and spaghetti dinner, and the Squadron 
Change-of-Watch in March.  More details of 
these events and more can be found inside this 
issue. 

P/C Bob Rendish   
Nominating Committee 
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  Membership Meeting & 
Activity Schedule 

Please note the times and locations of the upcoming  
meetings and activities 

 
 

Membership Meeting / Founders Day 
Celebration 

 
3 February 2010 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
1800 

Pasta Covered Dish 
 

Atlantic City International Power Boat Show 
 

6 February 2010 (Sat) 
Atlantic City, NJ 

Make Individual Reservations 
 

 March Membership Meeting 
 

3 March 2010 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

1900 
 

2010 Change-of-Watch 
 

Saturday 
13 March 2010 

Lehigh Valley Conference Center 
(Best Western) 

1700 Social Hour 
 

April Membership Meeting 
 

7 April 2010 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

1900 
 

May Membership Meeting 
 

5 May 2010 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

1900 
 

 
 

 
http://www.usps.org/ 

 

Upcoming District and National 
Events 

 
USPS Annual Meeting 

Coronado Springs Resort 
Orlando, FL 
1-6 February   

 
D-5 Spring Conference 

Clarion Hotel 
Ocean City, MD 

25-27 March    
 

NOAA CO-OP Charting Workshop 
Norfolk, VA 

30 April– 2 May   
 

  District-5 Southbound Cruise 
Destination: Solomon’s Island, MD 

6-12 August 
 

  District-5  
Summer Council and Rendezvous 

Holiday Inn 
Solomon’s Island, MD 

13-15 August 
 

 

 

 

 

             
    http://www.uspsd5.org 
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